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June 29, 2020 

Hon. Corey Johnson 

New York City Council Speaker 

City Hall 

New York, NY 10007 

Dear Speaker Johnson: 

In February 2020, the New York City School Construction Authority (SCA) and the New York City 

Department of Education (DOE) submitted a proposed Amendment to the 2020-2024 Capital Plan to 

the New York City Council for consideration.  Since that submission, the COVID-19 pandemic has 

created considerable fiscal uncertainty across the City. Due to such fiscal uncertainty, the SCA and 

DOE have withdrawn the proposed Amendment, which was also not considered by the Panel for 

Education Policy.  We are committed to ongoing conversations with the City Council regarding our 

Capital Plan, and look forward to our continued partnership on behalf of New York City students 

and families. 

Sincerely, 

Lorraine Grillo 

President & CEO 

NYC School Construction Authority 

Karin Goldmark 

Deputy Chancellor 

Division of School Planning & Development 


